Meeting Location:

Zoom:

https://cccconfer.zoom.us/j/96100577731



Friday, May 6th, 2022

12:00pm - 2:00pm

Senate Meeting

Contact Number: (951) 372-7007

www.norcocollege.edu/asnc

2001 Third St., Norco, CA, 92860

Associated Students of Norco College Senate Meeting

I. Call to Order: 12:05 PM

II. Roll Call: 12:05 PM

ASNC Advisor -- Dr. Edwin Romero

President of the Associated Students of Norco College – Gerlene Ariel Aquino

Vice President of Administration – Brianna Chen

Vice President of Finance – Makenna Ashcraft

Vice President of Campus Activities – Klutvert Tabot

Vice President of Campus Relations – Vacant

Vice President of Campus Organizations – Rochelle Duran

Senator of Finance – Aneesa Kashif

Senator of Activities – Roman Zuniga

Senator of Activities – Gael Montoya

Senator of Activities – Romi Michelle Matthews

Senator of Campus Organizations – Aracely Bello

Senator of Campus Organizations - Donna Garcia

III. Approval of Minutes:

April 29th, 2022 Approved by consensus

IV. Announcements/Comments from the Public

This time is reserved for members of the public to address the ASNC on issues not already appearing on the agenda. A limit of three (3) minutes per speaker shall be observed.

None

V. Old Business:

VI. New Business.

Sen.05.06.01 Approval to Establish Nap Stations Around the Norco College Campus Motion Author: Rochelle Duran (Discussion Item/Action Item)

The Associated Students of Norco College shall discuss and vote on the establishment of nap stations around the Norco College Campus.

- Motioned by Gael Montoya
- Seconded by Roman Zuniga
- Rochelle Duran presents the idea and has been working with other organizations like the library to show this idea and establish nap pods in the library or hammocks around campus. They have also discussed incorporating safe parking in the Norco College campus.
 - Motion to postpone: Brianna Chen
 - Seconded by: Makenna Ashcraft
 - *Voting:* 7-0-0
 - Approved by consensus

VII. ASNC Advisor Report

- Reminds that it is time for Spring Fever and usually the time for students to become less motivated and less active; encourages us to stay involved
- Advises us to be patient with one another and other organizations as they begin to plan events for the end of the year.
- There are a few cultural events to be celebrated this month and hopes that we are able to make it out to the campus events to celebrate them
- Shares that there is a lot to learn from these cultures this month and invites us to learn about the diversity and background of the events.
- The student trustee elections have just occurred and we had a low turnout, but there were 86 students voting
- Reminds that June 10th is commencement and asks that we help wherever we can for the set up and such
- He will be working with Chris in the Unity Zone to help undocumented and documented students on campus
- On Monday, we are available to distribute Disneyland tickets
- Makenna and Dr. Romero attended a meeting about the Civic Engagement planning to encourage students to vote and get involved
- Dr. Hartley reminds that we are Student Leaders and encourages us to maintain our academic standing as well as helping around
- Thanks us for helping with the pep rally for the rugby team and explains what went on with Chef Antonio and the tacos
- Next week, Dr. Hartley will add a line item to use any extra money that was fundraised by the rugby team to create championship rings and fund a banquet for the rugby team's success (redistribute the funds for rugby teams)
- UMOJA is working to plan a dance and incorporate all organizations on campus

VIII. Executive/Committee Reports

Administration

- Brianna will be out for the next few weeks, so Aneesa will be taking care of the minutes for the ASNC meetings. Please forward any committee reports to her to help her out.
- Brianna will still be making schedules, so please send her any line items by Sunday night at 11:59 PM
- Elections are moving forward: we have candidates for next year, so keep an eye out for their campaigning and promote the elections to other Norco students

Finance

- Budget will be sent out after the meeting
- Books will be closing soon to be bought
- Will be discussing with teh girls rugby team coach to talk about next year's budgets

Activities

• Roman has been taking over to plan the events

Relations

- We gained 6 more followers on Instagram.
- Next week will be our Hidden Mickey Scavenger Hunt
- Makenna & Aneesa will be writing the riddles for the Scavenger Hunt. Students who solve a riddle and bring a hidden Mickey will receive a ticket to Disneyland as long as they are eligible. The riddles for the scavenger hunt will be posted on Monday, and the hidden Mickeys will be hung up early on Monday Morning.
- I'm in the works of designing new t-shirts as well as a flyer for the kickball tournament.

Campus Organizations

- ICC had a meeting and the banquet is scheduled for May 19th from 4-7
- Puente hosted a Cinco de Mayo event
- Phoenix Scholars hosted an event for foster students

President

- In regards to ASNC elections, we currently have 4 candidates all running unopposed. A few students have approached the ASNC office in regards to joining ASNC in the upcoming term, so if you know of anyone who is interested, please send them our way.
- Wanted to Inform Everyone that a few months ago Sharee Summers was hired full time as an LFD Mental Health Counselor, which means that we do have someone full time on campus fighting for the mental health of students on campus.
- All students are welcome to visit Vivian Harris in the library or email her in regards to ordering books or textbooks you may need. If she can't get you a hard copy of your textbook, she will be able to purchase an e-book where students can log in with their Norco information and access a textbook. Vivian.Harris@norcocollege.edu
- SSCCC will be premiering their first episode of the student engagement webinar series tonight from 5:00 pm to 6:30 pm. Students across California will speak on addressing the current participation drought and how campuses are tackling it.

- Additionally, The Safe Return Task Force Leadership will hold a meeting on Monday, May 9th to review the proposal from the College Commencement Committees.
- Marketing Committee, the committee's charter was approved via e-vote on Webadvisor.

CMAC

- The CMAC Committee strives to provide low cost or no-cost course materials to the students of Norco College. Regardless of socioeconomic status, we believe that ALL students should have access to the benefits of higher education and should never be limited by the cost of textbooks and other course materials.
- Equity Statement has been created:
- CMAC- Adam Martin was nominated as co-chair
- Meetings will resume in the Fall

Youth Committee

• For the next semester, they want to find an equitable way for CANVAS students to be able to better understand the questions proposed by this homework/quiz app

Academic Senate

- Many items were moved to the May 16th agenda
- Members were approved to move forward with a special project happening during the summer
- There was a request for faculty members to serve on grants advisory; it was voted
 in favor of the faculty members and showed one vacancy position remaining to
 represent business and management
- Dean Damon Nance was approved to serve as the admin co-chair of CMAC
- Dean Quinton Bemiller was approved to serve as admin co-chair of the distance education committee
- A revised version of the senate policy on certification and recertification for teaching online was presented to clearly explain certain course-related information
- There are a few faculty replacement and hire recommendations
- There is a struggle to rebuild enrollment in classrooms, so there is no need to hire anyone in the business department.
- Approved to host distinguished faculty lecture
- STEM center has been receiving rumors of a "do-away" but confirmed to be false
- There will be a possible dance at Norco College on June 2nd, but the details of such an event are still under works and will be shared soon.

Academic Council

- Zoom meeting for presentation on the sustainability project
- There is a possibility of replacing all desktops with laptops and removing computers from classrooms
- Trying to pinpoint what is user friendly for all data

IX. For the Good of the Order/Announcements/Comments from the Public

This time is reserved for members of the public to address the ASNC on issues not already appearing on the agenda. A limit of three (3) minutes per speaker shall be observed.

- GerleneAriel asked Dr. Hartley for details about the Basic Needs Bill of the campus
- Rochelle Duran wishes everyone a good luck to the candidates for the executive board

X. Adjournment: 12:59 PM